
 

 

 *******April 27, 2022 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, April 27, 2022.   

Commissioner Culbertson, Commissioner Kaaz and Commissioner Doug Smith are present; Commissioner 

Stieben is present by phone; Commissioner Mike Smith is absent; Mark Loughry, County Administrator is 

absent; Also present: David Van Parys, Senior County Counselor; Krystal Voth, Planning and Zoning 

Director; Jamie Miller, EMS/Health Dept. Director; Jamie VanHouten, Community Corrections Director; 

Bob Weber, County Appraiser; John Richmeier, Leavenworth Times 

 

Residents: AW Himpel, Dennis Taylor, Paul and Janice Scott, Janis Camerlinck, Joe Herring, Oscar Avila, 

Stephen and Kathleen Reynolds, Jim Lockerby, Angie Erickson, Chance Hinds, Noe Marquez, Stacy 

Defries 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Janice Camerlinck and Janis Scott commented on an agenda item. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Culbertson requested a work session to discuss paving roads in the north end of the County. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith requested the agreement with the city of Basehor on 155th Street be placed on 

the agenda for next week. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to accept 

the consent agenda for Wednesday, April 27, 2022 as presented. 

                       Motion passed, 4-0.   

 

Jamie VanHouten requested approval of the application of FY23 Adult and Juvenile Comprehensive Plans. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to approve 

the 2023 Adult and Juvenile Comprehensive Plans. 

    Motion passed, 4-0. 

 

Krystal Voth presented Case Number DEV-22-036, a temporary special use permit for Avila Charro Rodeo. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Stieben and seconded by Commissioner Doug Smith to not approve 

Case Number DEV-22-039 temporary special use permit for Avila Charro Rodeo located on Cantrell 

Road and recommend they move their rodeo elsewhere. 

    Motion passed, 4-0. 

 

Jamie Miller presented the quarterly reports for the EMS and Health Department. 

 

Bob Weber presented the quarterly report for the Appraiser’s office. 

 

Commissioner Doug Smith attended the MARC meeting and will attend the Basehor City Council meeting 

and Fairmount Township meeting. 

 

Commissioner Culbertson will attend the Republican Townhall and will help with a fundraiser for Council 

on Aging on July 16. 

 



 

 

Commissioner Kaaz attended the KCATA orientation, the Workforce Partnership meeting and the 

Leavenworth City Commission meeting. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Doug Smith and seconded by Commissioner Culbertson to 

adjourn. 

                                     Motion passed, 3-0.  

 

The Board adjourned at 10:11 a.m. 


